

Head of School: Mrs D Ritchie Executive Headteacher: Mrs F Craik Temple Park Road South Shields Tyne & Wear NE34 0QA

Email: admin@st-wilfrids.org

Tel: 0191 456 9121 Fax: 0191 454 5070

www.st-wilfrids.org

15th July 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

During their end of year exams, students in Year 9 sat assessments that tested their understanding of scientific content they have acquired during their KS3 studies in biology, chemistry and physics. The results of these assessments, along with previous assessment data and teacher input allowed us to identify the most suitable GCSE Science course for your child.

I can confirm that we have chosen **combined science** as the most appropriate pathway for your child to follow in Year 10 and Year 11. This means that they will have ten science lessons per fortnight, and will work towards two GCSE qualifications with the potential to achieve grades 1-1 to 9-9.

If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact me via your child's head of house.

Yours faithfully,

Miss E Vaughan (Head of Science)



